
MINUTES OF AREA 4 RIDING CLUBS’ LIAISON GROUP MEETING 

HELD ON MONDAY 25 JAN 2016 AT THE BAY HORSE, GOLDSBOROUGH

Present:
Margaret Smith (Chair)
Nicky Green (Vice Chair)


Mary Kay (Area Liaison Officer)



Toni Tait (Treasurer)
Georgina Ashton (Competitions Secretary)


Denise Newsome (Minutes Secretary)
Clubs Present: Harewood CTG, Brimham, Ebor Vale, Ackworth, East Yorkshire, Calderdale Northallerton, Selby, White Rose, York and District.
Apologies: North Ryedale, Malton, Nidd Valley
· Minutes: 

The minutes from the AGM 26 Oct 2015 proposed by Ackworth and seconded by Selby and accepted as a true record of the AGM (Note the date on the top as sent out was incorrect and has since been amended)
· Matters arising from the previous meeting

No matters arising
· Chairs Report

Maggie introduced Georgina as our  new Competitions Secretary to the members.

Georgina can be reached at  georginaashton@outlook.com
The new rule on hats is now official, the BSEN and EN standard is discontinued, hats will need to be tagged with the new orange coloured tags at all area competitions. Mary is to check if tagged hats are required at club competitions as well.

All clubs are to check their constitutions, club officials are urged to make themselves familiar with what is required. (Area 10 website has a sample template)

Maggie to attend the head office conference 28 Jan, Area 4 has 2 minutes to speak and has to give 2 +ve and 1-ve point about BRC.

Ackworth said the Championships are very well run. But all agreed that a negative point is the lack of qualifying numbers in comparison the the amount of entries we have. 
The revenue from area 4 prelim entries versus the numbers we can send to championships is large compared to other areas.
Maggie reminded the clubs that the agenda is open to all. A reminder will be sent out prior to the meetings asking for agenda items, rather than waiting for AOB.

The winter dressage had ran well in spite of the weather. 

Nicky is to start up a data base for vaccinated horses. This is intended to reduce the amount of time waiting at competitions to have your flu vac checked. All passports will still need to be produced.

· Competitions report.
Since the last meeting we have run the winter dressage. There were a few issues with car parking and the flooding School. These issues have still to be addressed with Richmond but we are on it.

Denise thanked riders for the good nature showed by most it was much appreciated.

The winter jumping has been set to 1 and a half days due to popular demand. The juniors will be Saturday afternoon and the seniors on Sunday. Changing so close to the event is not ideal, but hopefully we will be able to build this into next year’s competition.

Denise expressed her dislike of the way members complained about the proposed balloting on Face Book.

If clubs do have an issue with what is done, please say so at the meetings, rather than criticise on FB.

· Treasurers report.
Very healthy accounts, the Winter Dressage was profitable, made £1609, £850 up on last year.
· Area Rep Report
Nothing to report from Head Office. 
But the idea of running regional final for clubs who don’t quite manage to qualify for the national championships was put forward. As such some clubs could chose not to enter prelim entries or enter more than one team at area and only put in one prelim entry. If one of their teams won, that would be the one with the prelim entry. 

This would have 2 instant effects,
1 Clubs outlay could be reduced.

2 We may not get more that 1 team qualifying in any competition due to the lower numbers of prelim entries.

Our regional finals would likely be form Areas 2, 4 and 16.

The details are attached to these minutes.

· Training officers report:  

No training officer at present. Maggie is happy to take a dual role and will be running the camp. Application forms will be out soon 3 separate forms, Jumping, Dressage and bit of both. There will be a subcommittee to organise the running (stabling/shavings etc)

The evening with Chris Bartle and Nicola Wilson was well received, Chris and Nicola also seemed to enjoy the evening.
Weekend training at Chris Bartle’s is a possibility.

Tim Stockdale may do us a demo at Bishop Burton.

Sandra Morrison may do us  Style and Riding test Training at Askham Bryan.

Clubs are encouraged to run Riding Tests when holding dressage competitions.Richard Thompson, Nicky Lyons, Christine Freear and Maggie are all Riding test Judges.

Ackworth asked about a points trophy, but that would be very labour intensive.

Another speaker for Autumn was requested after the success for Nicola and Chris’s evening.

· AOB
Meeting Closed 9.30
Next meeting 25 APR 

8pm at the Bay Horse Goldsborough. 


